September 14th, 1927. Principal P. H. Elliott, Victoria College, Victoria, B. C. Dear Principal Elliott:-Let me acknowledge your letter of the 8th of September with reference to literature concerning international relations. Regarding literature issued by the Royal Institute of International Affairs, this can only be obtained by those who are members. The arrangement I hope to make with the Royal Institute is that all who are members of the Canadian Institute of International Affairs will be members of the Royal Institute. As for the literature issued by the Institute of Pacific Relations, that will also be available to members and the arrangement with them is that members of the Canadian Institute will be recognized as members of the Institute of Pacific Relations. The Canadian Institute is not yet formed, but we are in the process of doing so. I would suggest that when it is formed your group, or some of them, become members of it, and in that way make the literature available. With all good wishes, I am, Yours faithfully;